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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/3004/P                               

 Address:           36 Redington Road, NW3

Description:      Demolition.  New house

Case Officer:
  David Peres Da Costa                                          Date  18 July 2015

We oppose several aspects of this proposal:

1.   Basement.

The basement would extend beyond the footprint of the existing house, especially under the front garden area, although we appreciate that this is largely to accommodate the car lift.  No reassurances are provided on public safety or noise from the lift.

The depth of the basement, particularly in the swimming pool area, far exceeds the 3 metres specified in DP27 and CPG 4.  A depth of 10 metres is indicated.  This is grossly excessive, and out-of-scale with this very small site.

2.  BIA

This is incomplete.  It indicates that further work is needed, especially on the relationship of the excavation to adjoining houses.  This is the primary objective of a BIA, and is important in this case, where the neighbouring house extends to the site boundary.  There are indications that movement up to 2 mm may be expected; this could damage structure and waterproofing.

3.  Trees

10 trees are listed, including one Category A oak, mainly on the adjacent site, but close to the boundary.  More safeguarding measures are necessary (apart from a mere recommendation that hand-excavation is necessary).  The oak, and several of the others, are very important trees, with TPO’s.

Please refuse.

